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Dear Parents 

 

Mock exams. Following an excellent mock exam season for 

the Sixth Form, during which they deported themselves 

brilliantly, we have now had a mock results event for Year 

11. On Tuesday afternoon, the year group experienced as 

‘near to the real thing’ as possible with their results given 

them in envelopes and some time to reflect. They have also 

received some timely advice and guidance following this to 

celebrate successes, but also to raise the aspirations of 

those who have underperformed. The key thing to remember is that a vast amount of difference can be 

made between now and May, provided that each day makes a difference; for some this will be about 

having a clear goal in mind and for others it will require thought about their routines and study habits. 

Small adjustments and a clear view of what success will look like will make a big difference. 

Year 9 options. A huge turnout for the year 9 parents’ consultation evening on Thursday was testimony 

to the vast amount of interest and support we are fortunate to have for these students. A large number 

of conversations will have been had about options choices and I get the clear impression that Year 9 

students are very engaged in the whole process and making thoughtful and ambitious choices as they 

prepare for the endeavour of the next two critical years. I should re-emphasise that staff are here to 

support and would actively welcome any further questions that parents or students might have. We will 

endeavour to match each student’s first choice and it is clearly helpful when decisions are well thought 

through as it is then unlikely that students will want to change. 

Excellence 2019 Our assistant headteacher Dr Case has introduced a 

scheme with a significant number of our suitable year 11s with the 

specific aim of getting as many TOP GRADES (7/8/9) as possible in 

the GCSEs. If your child is involved, or may be in the future, please 

take note of the following from Dr Case. 

1. We meet every other Monday in morning registration in the drama studio to discuss our plans 
for the fortnight and hear a pearl of wisdom for study.  
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2. Each group will commit to meet at least once a week for group study.  
3. Each group will have a VI form tutor who will keep them motivated and support their study 
4. There will be a competition in which each group member can claim a achievement point for every 

A 7/8/9 grade they achieve which will be totalled and entered every Monday which will identify 
the leading team each week. This group will a food reward for their next group study session.  

Top Tip - Stay in touch with your Dr Case and your teachers  – they can help you get resources, book 

space and subject expertise when required. We are focusing on 7/8/9 grades. 

Top Tip – plan every study session. Share the responsibility of getting resources e.g. past papers and 

mark schemes etc. Elect a leader for every session so you can keep the pace up in your session – no 

distractions! 

Sixth Form. It’s been all about hopes and dreams in Yateley Sixth 

Form this term. We have had the pleasure of interviewing our 

future Sixth Formers, (over 200 of them!) about their courses and 

ideas for study next year. It’s a busy time for year 11 with the mock 

results out too, and is always a good focus point for the coming 

exam season. However one of the real pleasures for the sixth form 

staff is in talking to young people about their dreams. One of the 

greatest privileges is being in a position to help them get there. 

Over 70 year 13s have their university applications in: they are approaching the other end of the same 

process. Many have a fist-full of offers for subjects as diverse as medicine through to theatrical set design 

and like the year 11s are digging-in to make the next weeks really count. This time is the engine-room 

of great grades; on you go 11 and 13s!  

Student stars of the week.  

This week we are paying tribute ttribute to those Year 11 

students who have already distinguished themselves 

following their mock results – so for the very best results well 

done to Muaz Zaman with six Grade 9s two Grade 8s and two 

7s and Ariel Shimoni with one Grade 9 and six Grade 8s and 

three Grade 7s. For the best results against their targets and 

therefore greatest progress, many congratulations to Jake 

Moss and Chloe Mitchell. 

 

Yours sincerely. 

Paul German 
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House System Staff Structure 
In September 2018 we made changes to the staff structure in the house system to allow a more focused and 

supportive structure for students and the school.  

This did not affect the four Head of House roles (they stayed as they were), but we did make changes to the 

Assistant Head of House roles.  

After recent review of the changes we made, we have evolved the structure once again. This took place just 

before the Christmas break and is currently proving to work extremely well.  

 

The roles for the previous Assistant Heads of House are: 

 

 Mrs N Penman = Assistant Head of House for Darwin and Nightingale 

 Mrs A Danelutti = Assistant Head of House for Pankhurst and Wilberforce 

 Mrs J Ball = Behaviour and Restoration Manager 

 Mrs L Goldwater = Transition and Well Being Manager 
 

Although the staff might not have the house affiliation that they used to, they are still available to all students 

and parents for support and they always share their knowledge within the team. 

 

Over the next few months we continue to share with you our STEM icons. STEM stands for Science, Technology, 

Engineering and Maths and is a focus for us this year. Staff have been asked to identify the person or product 

that has amazed, inspired or had a positive technological impact on their life! 

Our next STEM icon is from Mrs McCarthy, Science teacher. 

STEM icon – Sir David Attenborough 

    

Sir David Attenborough has spent decades filming the natural world and educating numerous generations about 

our planet and the damage we are doing to it. This man inspired my love of nature as I grew up watching his 

documentaries and now my daughters do the same. I admire his ability to explain difficult concepts, his sense of 

humour and his no nonsense approach to campaigning. He is one reason I wanted to be a teacher. I wanted to 

teach people about their world and hopefully inspire them to care for it! 

Please look out for the next STEM icon next week…. 

Ms Williams, Head of Design and Technology 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=qvsxKYTM&id=F139374AAD3777E4605346D7DDD73D09AA9367C2&thid=OIP.qvsxKYTMebZNUIGnVZbeXAHaKL&mediaurl=http://dangthatscool.files.wordpress.com/2010/01/attenborough.jpg&exph=825&expw=600&q=sir+david+attenborough&simid=608008616971732134&selectedIndex=29&adlt=strict
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Sports Results  
  
Cross Country 
Last Saturday we had 3 boys representing Aldershot at the County Cross Country Championships  
Senior boys were Dan Brookling who finished 7th and Adam Dart who finished 17th out of 30 and in the 
Inter Boys we had Adam Duke who finished 30th out 59.  
Well done boys its a great achievement to be selected to run at this event and I believe the top 16 have 
been invited to run at the Inter Counties on Sat.2nd Feb. at Popham Airfield. After this, the team for the 
English Schools will be selected 
  
Basketball  
Year 8 boys won 50-0 v Alderwood POM A team performance 
Year 10  boys won 47-29 v Calthorpe Park     
U16 girls lost 16-18 v Courtmoor POM: the whole team, they were all amazing! 
  
Football  
Year 11 Lost 4-1 v RMS  
  
House Basketball  
We ran our annual house basketball competition this Thursday well done to all that took part, the ethos 
was great. all of your Heads of House should be very proud of you. The scores from the competitions 
are combined and the overall winners for this year were Wilberforce, Closely followed by Nightingale. 
3rd Place Darwin and 4th Pankhurst. 
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Cipher Challenge Update. 

The Challenge is over for this year. 

 

Only 177 entries were submitted nationally for the final challenge – two of the correct ones were from 

Yateley. 

CrypticCoders and Josh Potter finished in the 2nd and 3rd time-slots respectively. 

 

The complete national rankings for all of the Yateley teams are listed below: 

8= Cryptic Coders 

11= Josh Potter 

69 Mr G 

101 Further Maths/YSF 

170 yateley 

229 OliviaOR 

330 The usses 
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Nigel Tottman Memorial Swim  
 

This event takes place at the Camberley Arena on Saturday 
2nd March from 5.30pm.  
 

For the second year running I am organising the BHF "Nigel Tottman memorial swim" to raise money 
for life saving research into heart and circulatory diseases. This annual event has run for 18 years, and 
was run by my father, Nigel Tottman. When he unexpectedly and tragically passed away over a year 
ago, I wanted to honour his had work and legacy by continuing to run this event.  

Swimmers can swim anything from 1 to 50 lengths and any money raised all goes to the BHF. It is open 
to children and adults.  

Last year we raised over £8000 which was phenomenal.  
  
I would love to see students from Yateley being involved this year :) 
  
If you are interested please see the attached letter/flyer and e mail me at 
suzie.tottman@yateley.hants.sch.uk for a sponsor form. Students are also welcome to come and find 
me in the Drama block.   I hope you are able to join us this March! 

mailto:suzie.tottman@yateley.hants.sch.uk
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